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The Ad Hoc Subcommittee convened on November 21, 2019. The 

committee reviewed and provided feedback on draft station check-

lists. It is the intent that these checklists will be used to determine 

needs at each of the fire stations. The members also reviewed ser-

vice coverage using a GIS map to evaluate potential areas of need.  

Scope of Subcommittee: Work collaboratively with the Yolo County 
Fire Chiefs Association to develop and implement a long-term sustain-
ability plan for unincorporated fire protection services. 

Contacts:  

 

 

 Marcus Klinkhammer,  Chief Willow Oak Fire Protection District 

      Email: ffklinkhammer@gmail.com      Phone: 530-662-0781 

 

 Carolyn Jhajj, Senior Management Analyst, County Administrator’s  

      Office 

      Email: carolyn.jhajj@yolocounty.org  Phone: 530-406-5775 

 Chief Fredericksen and Chief Klinkhammer will be contacting each 

of the fire stations in December to conduct a site visit to evaluate 

station needs. 

 Site visits are currently being scheduled in January for the mem-

bers to visit nearby counties (Sonoma and Amador) to gather infor-

mation on their experiences tackling the challenges of volunteer 

reduction, increasing service calls, and rising equipment costs.  

The next subcommittee meeting will be scheduled in January, to co-

incide with the county site visits.  

In the meantime, staff are working to evaluate and develop draft op-

erational options to share with the Fire Districts in late Spring. 


